AGENDA

CITY OF THE DALLES

TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMISSION

February 21, 1990 7:00 a.m.

Tapadera Restaurant 112 W. Second Street The Dalles, Oregon

- I. CALL TO ORDER
- II. ROLL CALL
- III. MINUTES January 17, 1989
 - IV. OLD BUSINESS
 - A. <u>Discussion: Mrs. McMurdo request for Signing of Street</u>
 - V. NEW BUSINESS
 - A. <u>Discussion with Chuck Langley Regarding Trees</u>
 on Downtown Sidewalks, Blocking Motorist
 Vision
 - B. <u>Survey from Oregon Traffic Safety Commission</u> (presented at meeting)
 - C. <u>Discussion Regarding Article in January, 1990</u>
 <u>Edition of Traffic Safety Notes from Oregon</u>
 <u>Traffic Safety Commission about The Dalles</u>
 <u>Traffic Safety Commission</u>
 - VI. MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS
 - VII. ADJOURNMENT

MINUTES OF TRAFFIC SAFETY COMMISSION

January 17, 1990

Tapadera Restaurant 112 W 2nd Street The Dalles, Oregon

CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 7:10 a.m. by Don Hall, at the Tapadera Restaurant, 112 W Second Street, The Dalles, Oregon.

ROLL CALL

Present: Don Hall, Cecelia Cushing, Maury Snow, Becky

Ohmart, Frank Bonn and Mark Sullivan.

Absent: None.

Vacancy: One vacancy.

Council Present: Merritt Probstfield.

Staff: Jerry Betts, Operations Director

MINUTES - DECEMBER 20, 1989

A motion was made by Maury Snow and seconded by Cecelia Cushing to approve the minutes of December 20, 1989, as presented. The motion carried unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS

Review: One Way (westbound) Parking on 5th Street Between Washington and Union Streets: Information regarding number of existing spaces, number of proposed spaces, angle parking, etc. was provided by Operations Director Jerry Betts. The Commission discussed the proposal. It was noted there would be a loss of two spaces with diagonal parking. It was moved by Frank Bonn and seconded by Becky Ohmart to deny the request for one way (westbound) parking on 5th Street between Washington and Union Streets. The motion carried unanimously.

<u>Vision Problem at N.E. Corner of Jefferson Street and Scenic</u>

<u>Drive:</u> The Commission asked if a letter was sent to the Fire

Department requesting them to investigate the vision problem

created by trees and shrubbery. It was determined no letter was

sent. The Commission asked Don Hall and Frank Bonn to draft a

letter. They will speak to the City Clerk if assistance is needed and Hall and Bonn will ensure the letter is delivered to the Fire Department.

Stop Signs at N.W. Corner of 12th Street and Shearer Street, 12th Street and Roberts Street and the N.W. and S.E. corners of 12th Street and "J" Street: Operations Director Jerry Betts commented the stop signs were installed at the above mentioned locations yesterday.

<u>Safety Belt Initiative</u>: Chairman Don Hall reviewed a letter received from Helen Liere, Coordinator - Community Traffic Safety Program. The Commission discussed the encouragement and endorsement of the initiative.

Review of Proposed Skate Board Ordinance: The Commission discussed the Skateboard issue. There will be a Skateboard Community Action Planning meeting in the near future. The Commission asked Cecelia Cushing to attend the meeting as a Traffic Safety Commission representative. She agreed to attend the meeting on behalf of the Commission.

NEW BUSINESS

Review of East 19th Street Proposal: Chairman Don Hall explained the City's proposal to complete improvements on a section of 19th Street, near the hospital. The Commission discussed the proposal. No recommendation was made at this time.

MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS

Jerry Betts explained to the Commission an address/street signage problem on 15th Street between "G" and "H" Streets. He asked the Commission to look at this situation and provide comments at the next Traffic Safety Commission meeting.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Frank Bonn and seconded by Maury Snow to adjourn this meeting. The motion carried unanimously. The meeting was adjourned at 8:30 a.m.

Submitted by Mark Sullivan Traffic Safety Commission



MEMORANDUM

TO:

Honorable Mayor and

DATE: February 12, 1990

City Council

THRU:

Paul Koch, City Manager \forall

FROM:

Jerry Betts, Operations Director

RE: Traffic/Safety Commission

Agenda and Minutes

Attached is the agenda for the Traffic Safety Commission meeting, scheduled for February 21, 1990. Also attached is a copy of the minutes from their January 17, 1990 meeting.

jk

attachments